
 

 

 

Circular No. (9) of 2023  

On Launching the Updated Version of the Code of Ethics and Professional Conduct in the 

Federal Government 

 

To:  

All Ministries and Federal Entities, 

The Federal Authority for Government Human Resources (FAHR) extends its best regards to 

you, wishing you all continued progress and success. 

Based on the issuance of Cabinet Resolution No. (79) of 2023 approving the Code of Ethics and 

Professional Conduct in the Federal Government, we are pleased to announce the launch of 

the updated version thereof, aiming to enhance the employee's institutional culture, support 

professional values and develop the spirit of responsibility. 

As part of FAHR’s endeavor to support all federal agencies, a series of virtual workshops for 

all federal government employees shall be held by FAHR to brief them on the new Code, in 

accordance with the following details: 

Target Group Workshop Date Time 

Employees of Federal Entities 
Operating “Bayanati” System 

First Tuesday 19/09/2023  
10.00 – 11.00 am Second Tuesday 26/09/2023 

Employees of Federal Entities 
non-operating “Bayanati” System 

First Tuesday 01/10/2023 

Second Tuesday 10/10/2023 

 

Accordingly, kindly instruct concerned persons in your esteemed work team to circulate the 

invitation to attend the aforementioned workshops. We also ask all ministries and federal 

entities to ensure their employees’ commitment to sign the Code via the electronic link sent 

from “Bayanati”, as well as by using (UAE PASS) application, before 31 December 2023. 

 

Appreciate your cooperation, 

 

Best Regards, 

The Federal Authority for Government Human Resources 

 

 



 

 

Kindly confirm your attendance by registration, by clicking on the following link: 

https://rb.gy/3hdkw or by scanning the QR code. 

 

To view the Code of Ethics and Professional Conduct in the Federal Government, please visit 

FAHR’s website: www.fahr.gov.ae  

For further information, please contact: 

- Ahmed Lootah, via direct phone No.: 042319172 or email AALootah@fahr.gov.ae   

- Zainab Hassan, via direct phone No.: 042319016, or email ZHassan@fahr.gov.ae  

 

Issued on: 14 September 2023 
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